
July 17, 2025 

Good Evening, 

This memorandum formally rescinds the Reduction in Force (RIF) notice previously 
issued to you on April 24, 2025, which identified your position for separation effective 
June 24, 2025.  
 
Please note the following: 

• The previously issued RIF notice is hereby rescinded in full, in accordance with 
the U.S. District Court ruling in Elev8 Baltimore, Inc., et al. v. AmeriCorps. 

• There will be no interruption to your federal service. 
• Your benefits and salary remain unchanged. 

 
Return to work: 

• If you are currently on administrative leave, and not already scheduled for 
another type of approved leave, you can generally expect to return to work 
during the month of August in accordance with your regular work schedule. 

• Affected staff will return in phases, with an expected return of all affected staff 
prior to the end of August.  

• Understanding that you may have life events planned in advance, a 
management official (office head or supervisor) will contact you at least one 
week in advance of the date you will be expected to return in order to confirm 
your specific return date with you.  

• No further action is required on your part at this time. 
 

We thank you for your continued patience as we prepare for your return. If you have 
any questions about this rescission or your status, please contact Charndrea Leonard, 
cleonard@americorps.gov.   
 
Regards,  
 

 
Jennifer Bastress Tahmasebi 
Interim Agency Head 
AmeriCorps 
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